
IMPORTANT RISK MANAGEMENT
UPDATE

Last week (July 10th) we sent out an Admin Update which featured important information regarding 
the new LIVEScan process named CalVECHS.

At the time of our announcement, we had been informed that the Department of Justice had made 
the error of submitting Cal South as a "For Profit" organization under the new CalVECHS program. 
This resulted in those submitting the form while we were listed as "For Profit" needing to pay 
higher fees than normal, sometimes as much as $80 in total.

As of yesterday, July 15, Cal South is once again correctly listed as a "Non-Profit" organization

by the Department of Justice within the CalVECHS program. Those going through the process now 
should only incur the Federal CORI Report fee of $15 on top of the servicer's fingerprint 

"rolling fee" (which varies by servicer).

In case you missed the previous update, we will repeat the information about what CalVECHS is
directly below...

What Is CalVECHS?

We needed to move to a new form because we are now under the CalVECHS program. What this
program provides is an expanded safeguard for our children. The previous LiveScan process only

checked for arrests made within the State of California. The CalVECHS program conducts a

national background check as well as provide for subsequent arrest notifications across the

entire United States. This ensures that any individual who committed a crime in the past within 
another state or does so moving forward, will be detected and Cal South will subsequently be 
notified.



Service Fees:

1. To help understand, the State Criminal Offender Record Information (CORI) fee is the 
amount for that State background report.

2. The “Rolling Fee” is what the servicer charges an individual to conduct the service of rolling 
their fingers on their device and entering all the appropriate information into the system.

As a non-profit, Cal South clubs and members have always benefited from having a 
discounted State CORI Fee of $0. The only fee needed to have been paid by the 
administrator was the servicer's Rolling Fee, which varies by location.

1. Now, under the CalVECHS program, there should be an additional fee of $15 for that added 
federal background report.

New Cal South ID Template

July marks the month for our new Cal South ID template to become available for our 
Affiliates Member Leagues and Clubs.

As previously mentioned on our updates, you no longer need cardstock as you are able 

to use any white paper to print your cards.

Instead under the Team Roster page,
select Print in the bottom portion followed by ID Card PDF selection.



It is best to use color printers for this option since the logos will be included on the new ID 
layout.

Note: The "Print ID Card 8 per sheet or less" selection will be removed as an option after
August 31, 2025.

Samples of an Admin ID and a Player ID are shown below...

Cal South 2025-26 Season Start Virtual Meeting

Please join us as we meet to review a few items for our seasonal year start. Topics will 
include:

System Season Configurations Review Online 
Invoice Management (OIM) Admin Reports
US Soccer’s Safe Soccer page
Risk Management
Team App Review

Date: Thursday, July 24, 2025 Time: 6:30 p.m.


